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ABSTRACT 

OF 

The 1990 Clean Air Act Amendments mandate emissions of sulfur 
dioxide comply with a limit of 1.2 lbs S02/MM Btu by the year 
2000. No Illinois coal can burn at this level of emissions. 
The objective of this research has been to investigate the 
potential to produce such a fuel from relatively low-sulfur 
coal fines by pelletizing them with calcium hydroxide, a 
sulfur-capturing sorbent. The calcium hydroxide also serves 
as a binder for the pellet. This technology is intended for 
application to the fines which are produced due to the routine 
mining and processing of coal. These\ fines are commonly 
discarded because fine coal can cause handling and 
transportation problems and is undesirable to many utilities, 
the maj or customers for Illinois coal. . 

Fines from Cyprus-AMAX's Wabash mine (2.15 lbs S02/MM Btu) 
were tested by the u.s. EPA in equipment which simUlates a 
pulverized-coal fired boiler. For a pellet formed with 7.5% 
calcium hydroxide (a 2.6 Ca/S ratio), sulfur dioxide emissions 
were reduced by nearly 55%. This corresponds to emissions of 
approximately 1. 0 lbs S02/MM Btu. Sulfur capture for the 
pellets was superior to companion tests run using the same 
calcium hydroxide inj ected under Furnace Sorbent Inj ection 
(FSI) conditions. For the pellets containing 7.5% calcium 
hydroxide, sulfur capture was about 5% better than for FSI. 

A market analyses conducted for this research indicates the 
pellets are price competitive in specific utility 
applications. The pellets would also have application as a 
stoker fuel in non-attainment areas in Illinois where an 
emissions limit of 1.8 lbs S02/MM Btu currently exists. 

Analysis of the ash from the combustion of pellets containing 
7.5% calcium hydroxide indicate the ash is high in calcium 
with the calcium occurring predominately as calcium oxide and 
calcium sulfate. The material would have self cementing 
properties and may have application as a material for road bed 
stabilization. 


























































